
Coast Guard Cutter Completes
Operation Blue Pacific Patrol
in Oceania

The  Coast  Guard  Cutter  William  Hart  participates  in  the
Pacific Islands Forum Fisheries Agency’s Operation Kurukuru
off American Samoa, Oct. 29. U.S. COAST GUARD
HONOLULU — The crew of the Coast Guard Cutter William Hart
completed  its  39-day  patrol  over  7,000  nautical  miles  in
Oceania  in  support  of  the  Coast  Guard’s  Operation  Blue
Pacific, last week, said the Coast Guard 14th District. 
 
Operation Blue Pacific is an overarching multi-mission Coast
Guard  endeavor  promoting  security,  safety,  sovereignty  and
economic  prosperity  in  Oceania  while  strengthening
relationships  between  our  partners  in  the  region.  
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“This patrol had multiple goals, which really displayed the
adaptability of our crew,” said Lt. Cmdr. Cynthia Travers, the
commanding officer of the William Hart. “While we continued to
support international efforts to combat illegal, unreported,
and unregulated fishing in the region, we’ve also worked with
our  partners  including  New  Zealand’s  National  Maritime
Coordination Centre, the nation of Samoa, the National Park
Service,  and  the  National  Oceanic  and  Atmospheric
Administration  on  a  number  of  joint  endeavors.”  
 
In November, the crew of the William Hart, one of the Coast
Guard’s new Fast Response Cutters, participated in the Pacific
Islands Forum Fisheries Agency’s Operation Kurukuru, an annual
coordinated maritime surveillance operation with the goal of
combating IUU fishing. 
 
IUU fishing presents a direct threat to the efforts of Pacific
Island countries and territories to conserve fish stocks, an
important renewable resource in the region. 
 
Following the successful conclusion of Operation Kurukuru, the
William Hart’s crew continued to patrol the exclusive economic
zones of the United States, Samoa, Tonga, Kiribati and Fiji to
prevent illicit maritime activity. 
 
Upon request from NOAA, the crew visited Fagatele Bay in the
National  Marine  Sanctuary  of  American  Samoa,  using  the
cutter’s small boat to ensure there was no fishing or activity
which would damage the coral within the United States’ largest
national marine sanctuary. 
 
The crew of the William Hart also supported a National Park
Service boat during a transit between Tutuila Island and the
Manu’a Islands, providing search and rescue coverage. 
 
The cutter’s crew then departed for Fiji’s EEZ, where they



supported New Zealand’s NMCC by locating an adrift Deep-ocean
Assessment  and  Reporting  of  Tsunamis  buoy  and  reporting
the buoy’s condition to Headquarters Joint Forces New Zealand
and other stakeholders. 
 
DART  buoys  are  real-time  monitoring  systems  strategically
deployed throughout the Pacific to provide important tsunami
forecasting data to researchers. 
 
“These expeditionary patrols are important to the continued
stability and prosperity of Oceania,” said Lt. Cmdr. Jessica
Conway,  a  Coast  Guard  14th  District  operations  planner.
“Partnerships  are  key  to  promoting  a  free  and  open  Indo-
Pacific. Operation Blue Pacific allows us to coordinate with
regional  partners  and  most  effectively  employ  our  assets
towards shared goals.” 


